March 20, 2013

The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office. Chairman Rickaby called the meeting to order. Forbes was absent. The meeting was officially noticed.

Frank made a motion to approve the March 6, 2013 meeting minutes. Heeg seconded it. Motion passed.

Scott Whitsett from Jewell Associates reviewed plans for the Townline Road reconstruction project. They have 90% of the engineering finished. They gave the board an estimate of the total construction which is approximately \$2,125,831. They did decide to pulverize the road and re-use it which lowered the previous estimate. The cost will be shared between the Town of Saratoga, Village of Port Edwards, and the Town of Grand Rapids. \$877,151 will be reimbursed to the municipalities from a State grant that was awarded for the project.

The Board reviewed the Certified Survey Map for Great Northern Timber Company. The plat was for the City of Wisconsin Rapids and Town of Grand Rapids.

The Board reviewed the Certified Survey Map for John McDonough. Passineau made a motion to approve. Heeg seconded it. Motion passed.

A donation fund was created funded by Danny Forbes. Passineau made a motion to donate \$200 to the Wisconsin Rapids School Safety program out of the donation fund. Frank seconded it. Motion passed.

Lisa Havel and Staci Christianson gave the EMS report.

Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer's report.

Wally Scholl spoke to the Board about ATV routes and trails within the Town of Saratoga. He is looking into contacting other clubs to see if the Town could be included in a larger trail project.

Correspondence was read.

Passineau made a motion to approve the bills paid. Frank seconded it. Motion passed.

Heeg made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Frank seconded it. Motion passed. The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m.

Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk